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Steelworkers in Nanticoke received more grim news Friday when they learned that US Steel will wind down the coke battery at Lake Erie Works to a "hot idle." 

This means heat will remain in the coke battery, but no coke will be produced. The move is expected to put another 100 workers on indefi-nite layoff. 

"We knew this was always a possibility," Bill Ferguson, president of Local 8782 of the United Steel Workers, said yesterday. "We were hoping it wasn't going to happen. But now that it is here, we have to deal with it." 

Local 8782 was taken by surprise in March when US Steel laid off more than 800 workers in Nanticoke. 

The idling of the coke battery raises this to more than 900. 

It takes between four and six weeks to wind down a coke battery. When a battery is idled, its lining is highly vulnerable to cracking. If the battery in Nanticoke is damaged, costly, time-consuming repairs will be needed to make the plant functional again. 

"The coke battery has never been shut down during the history of Lake Erie Works -- even during strikes," Ferguson said. "It's a big unknown for us. We're all kind of holding our breath. Even when keeping them hot, they're a very tricky facility to shut down. That's why you keep them running." 

When asked yesterday if idling the coke battery was part of the planned layoffs all along or a completely new development based on the continuing economic downturn, Courtney Boone, a spokesperson for US Steel, released this statement by e-mail. 

"As stated in our earnings call and our 10Q, we continue to evaluate our operations. That includes evaluating our Lake Erie Works coke battery as well as other operations throughout the company." 

An employee in Nanticoke explained that the battery was being idled, in part, because US Steel has enough coke at the plant to last 18 months. 

With depressed global markets for steel showing no sign of turning around, and developing nations like China ramping up production, the employee, who spoke on condition of anonymity, says he doubts Lake Erie Works will ever produce again.

